## **Valarie Berthelot**

From:

Larry Cochran

Sent:

Monday, May 15, 2017 3:34 PM

To:

Valarie Berthelot

Subject:

FW: Council appearance/Concrete crushing

From: Suzanne OBerry [mailto:suzanneoberry@yahoo.com]

Sent: Monday, May 15, 2017 12:11 PM

To: Marilyn Bellock < mbellock@stcharlesgov.net >; Larry Cochran < lcochran@stcharlesgov.net >;

edrenton@statemachineryeq.com

Subject: Council appearance/Concrete crushing

Good morning Marilyn, Larry & Eddie:

I will not be appearing before the St. Charles Parish Council this evening as I had previously planned to do. I have spoken with Mr. Cochran this morning on the phone and he assured me that he will take care of taking my name off the agenda for the meeting tonight.

That being said, I would appreciate it if this email would be read at the Council meeting tonight, Monday, May 15, 2017.

The owner of the land where the concrete crushing business is operating, Mr. Eddie Renton, has made provisions to move this business elsewhere. He has assured me in person that this will be done, and that the piles of crushed concrete that are higher than the levee this morning, are at this moment being knocked down. Mr. Renton has gone out of his way to make all of this happen, including coming to my home to speak with me and my husband, taking me on a tour of all the operations going on behind the levee, showing me what was left to be crushed before he would be able to move the operation, following up with me through text, pictures, and phone calls.

As long as Mr. Renton follows through with all of the promises he has made to me, I will not find it necessary to address the Council regarding this matter. I would like to publicly thank Mr. Renton for his quick and personal response to my complaint/concerns.

I would also like to publicly thank you, Ms. Bellock, as my Councilwoman, for your quick response and actions taken in regard to my complaint/concerns.

Lastly, I would like to publicly thank you, Mr. Larry Cochran, as my Parish President, for the very personal nature of your response to my complaint/concerns. You have shown true leadership and genuine concern. I cannot thank you enough for all your responses, especially the follow-up phone calls.

I look forward to living in St. Charles Parish for a very long time and I am proud to have government leaders of the caliber of Ms. Bellock and Mr. Cochran.

My sincerest thanks,

Suzanne O'Berry 203 W Pin Oak Drive Saint Rose, LA 70087